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Legislation and administrative praxis:

The Danish Act on Environment and Genetic Engineering is based on EU legislation (namely Directive 90/219/EEC with later amendments and Directive 2001/18/EC). Thus the Act covers the deliberate release, the placing on the market as well as the contained use of GMOs.

According to the Danish Act the Minister makes all decisions on deliberate release and placing on the market. In practice the Danish Forest and Nature Agency prepares any decision as a memorandum to the Minister.

Since 1991 the Act has contained provisions requiring public participation on applications for deliberate release and placing on the market. Thus the obligation to inform and involve the public is carried out by circulating parts of the application (the SNIF document and an index to the application) for comments to around 50 parties, including major environmental and consumer groups. Upon request the Danish Forest and Nature Agency will distribute the rest of the application to a party except for confidential parts. The comments received are incorporated in the memorandum to the Minister on the basis of which he makes the final decision on the release of the GMO. Any group or organisation can become part of this hearing process.

Applications for placing on the market of a GMO are furthermore circulated to the Special Committee on Environmental Matters in which other ministries and organisations are represented and thereby consulted.

By the latest amendment of the Act (implementation of Directive 2001/18/EC) also the general public is given the possibility to make comments. New applications are announced in national newspapers and on the Internet site of the Agency. The same material as for the organisational hearing is made available for the public on the Internet site of the Agency or upon request. Comments from the public are incorporated in the memorandum to the Minister together with responses from organisations.  
The Danish Act does not contain the same provisions on public participation on the area of contained use of GMOs. Decisions concerning production involving GMOs for contained use are, however, announced in local, door-to-door delivered newspapers. Furthermore any party having an individual, significant interest in the outcome of the case may lodge complaints against decisions taken.

Experiences with public participation:

The experiences with public participation in Denmark are gathered from comments received from different organisations – from farmers’ organisations to green organisations – on applications for deliberate release or marketing of GMOs. The Agency receives in average about 15-20 replies on every application. The comments are characterised by the fact that most organisations do not focus on the technical details alone. Thus the comments are often of a political nature.

The Agency has during the last 6 months asked the general public for comments on 4 applications for placing on the market of GMOs. There have been very few comments. The comments received have been focused on a holistic approach to the subject of GMOs. 

For the last couple of years there have been no new applications for experimental release of GMOs.


